Councilwoman adds bid for pay-to-play ban

By LISA GRZYBOSKI
Courier-Post Staff


CHERRY HILL

For the third time in as many months, township council received a proposal to prevent the practice of pay-to-play in Cherry Hill.

But this time, the proposal came from one of their own.

Councilwoman Marlyn Kalitan submitted a pay-to-play ban and urged her fellow council members to introduce it at council's June 25 meeting.

Pay-to-play is a practice where elected officials reward political campaign contributors by awarding them professional service contracts, often at an inflated price. Professional contracts for services such as legal, engineering and accounting work fall outside the state's competitive bidding laws.

Kalitan's proposal is the same one that community activist Alene Ammond and the Cherry Hill Pay to Play Reform Committee previously submitted. It's modeled after an ordinance crafted by the nonprofit Center for Civic Responsibility in Metuchen.

"Today I am providing everything I think you will need to see that this ordinance is a very important one to all of the people of Cherry Hill," Kalitan said.

She gave council a memo on the proposal's constitutionality, a list of New Jersey municipalities that have adopted pay-to-play reform and the names of legal experts who can answer questions about the legislation.

Councilman Steve Polansky, who is heading a review of the proposal, said he and the township's lawyers won't finish research by June 25, Polansky said.

"I think council does an awful good job at getting the best products and the best services at the best value for the taxpayers of this township," he said.

The model ordinance would limit the political contributions that owners of professional firms doing business with the township can make.

Owners would be permitted to contribute a total of $2,500 annually. Violators would be banned from Cherry Hill contracts for four years.
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